
 

This Week’s Events 

Date School Events International Events 

Monday 4th January   

Tuesday 5th January Y4 Forest School  

Wednesday 6th January  Epiphany 

Thursday 7th January   

Friday 8th January   

Advanced Notice: 
 

Clubs will start wc 10th January 2022 

Polite Notice: Please note the school office opens at 8.30am each morning and is 
manned until 4.30pm. Before and after these times, there will be no 
access to the Main Reception area. 

 

 

 

 

 

We are Brilliant Winners 

KS1:  Leo, Robyn, Tom 

KS2: Harry, Natalia, Adrian, Alfie, Neo 

The Hub 

 

The Hub children have taken part in lots of Christmas activities this week. The have modelled and 

painted Christmas decorations, made cakes and Christmas cards and packed up their own bags of magic 

reindeer food. As much as getting messy was lots of fun, some of the children seemed more excited 

about helping to clean up! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Newsletter 14 – Autumn Term  



Nursery 

 

This week we have been very busy doing lots of different Christmas activites. We have made Christmas 

cards, tree decorations, candy canes and some very special food for Santa’s reindeer. We have also 

been learning some lovely new Christmas songs which we will be sharing with you via Tapestry!  

 
 

 

Reception 

This week the children had a walk to the post box to post their Christmas cards. They have also been 

rehearsing some Christmas songs ready to perform in front of the Nursery children on Friday, these will 

be shared with you all via Tapestry. We certainly ended the term on a high by going on our first school 

trip to the Pantomime, the children laughed and danced throughout! 

  

 

Year 1  

This week, Year 1 have been learning about rules in different situations as part of their PSHE lessons. 

They discussed the rules we have at school and why we need them. We then learnt the special rules to 

follow when crossing the road and how to keep safe at home. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 2 

This week, the Year 2 children have been having lots of fun coding the Beebots. They were given 

different algorithms to follow and had to work out which house it took the Beebot to.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 

This week in Geography, Year 3 wrote postcards as if they were in Alaska experiencing the summer or 

winter solstice. We wrote them on PurpleMash and stuck them into our books. 

 
 

Year 4 

 

Year 4 would love to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a happy and safe new year. In our RE 

lessons, we have been looking at Christmas. We finished our half term by creating a Christingle and 

looking at what it symbolises for all Christians.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Year 5 

 

In maths this week, year 5 have been learning about perimeter. Towards the end of the week, the 

children enjoyed degigning a workshop for Father Christmas using what they had learnt.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 

Year 6 finished their history topic by learning about the Christmas truce in WW1. The children then 

reenacted what it might have been like. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Y1 Gymastics workshop at LS Gymnastics 

As part of their gymnastics unit Year 1 have been invited to take part in a gymnastics workshop at LS 

Gymnastics Crewe Academy. Classes will be going during school hours and children will be transported 

to and from LS Gymnastics Crewe Academy by coach, accompanied by members of staff.  This is a 

fantastic opportunity for our children to experience specialist coaching in gymnastics and in a high-

quality gymnastics setting. 

Thursday 6th January-Thursday 20th January 1A Mrs Dean 1pm-2:30pm 

Thursday 27th January-Thursday 17th February 1B Miss Nicholas 1pm-2:30pm 

Year 5 Swimming 

All Year 5 children will be going swimming after Christmas as part of the national PE curriculum. The 
sessions will begin on the afternoon of Tuesday 11th January and will end on Tuesday 15th February.  
 
The children will be travelling, by coach, to the Crewe Lifestyle Centre, accompanied by members of the 

Year 5 team. Your child will need to bring in their swimming costume/shorts and a towel. 

Year 4 Forest School 

 

After half term Year 4 will be taking part in forest school activities. Can Y4 parents and carers please 

send their children in with some old/warm clothes and footwear in a plastic bag for their forest 

school session which will take place on Tuesday afternoons. 

After school clubs 

After school clubs will return from Monday 10th January-Thursday 17th February 2022. All clubs are free 

of charge. If your child is interested in taking part in any of our clubs, please sign them up through Arbor 

from 4:30pm on Tuesday 4th January. Please note, children who were signed up for clubs in the Autumn 

term will need to sign up again for the Spring term. Miss Sophie, our dance club provider will be beginning 

her maternity leave after Christmas so Gymnastics is now available to our Y1 children and cricket to our 

Y2 children. 

Our club days and times are: 

 

 



Year 1 Gymnastics Club with Jasmine and Alisha Evanson from Cheshire Gymnastics 

Friday 3:05-4pm 

 

  

Year 2 Cricket with Harry from Cheshire Cricket Coaching 

Wednesday 3:05-4pm 

 

 

Cricket with Harry is for boys and girls who would like to to develop their skills and who enjoy playing 

fun games with their friends. 

Year 3 Dodgeball Club with The Sports Coaching Company 

Friday 3:05-4:15pm 

Year 4 Dodgeball Club with The Sports Coaching Company 

Thursday 3:05-4:15pm 

Year 6 Dodgeball with Mrs Adamczyk 

Monday 3:05-4:15pm 

Year 5 Dodgeball with Mrs Adamczyk 

Tuesday 3:05-4:15pm 

 



Dodgeball is a team sport in which players on two teams try to throw balls and hit opponents, while 

avoiding being hit themselves. Children will be active, enjoy playing with friends and will have fun! 

Please ensure that ALL children are collected from clubs outside the main reception on time. 

 

 

 

 

 

British Values  

 



 

 

 



The Dummy Elves are Coming to Town!  

Children, the elves need your help! Lots of baby elves have been born this year and 

there are not enough dummies to go around! If you have a dummy that you are 

too grown up for now, please can you send it to the North Pole? Our Dummy Elves 

will be visiting very soon, please leave your dummies out for them to collect. 

Decorate a gift box/gift bag Your child can use pens, paint, stickers and other 

craft materials to decorate a box/bag. Place the dummy inside before leaving 

it out for the elves to find. 

 

 

 

 

Dummy bauble - Place their dummy inside a hollow plastic bauble.  Your 

child can use craft materials to decorate and fill. Or you could tie a ribbon to 

the dummy before hanging it on the Christmas tree. 

 

 

 

 

 

Gift for Santa Use wrapping paper, ribbon, bows, string, labels, tape etc and support your child to wrap 

up their dummy beautifully to put under the tree for the elves. 

 

 

Share stories Books are a great way to introduce an idea to children. The experiences of characters are 

inspirational and reassuring. E.g. Just like in ‘The Last Noo-Noo’ by Jill Murphy, children could plant their 

dummies in plant pots or the garden to see if they too can grow a Noo-Noo tree! 

 

 



 


